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Parishes’ Field Management Committee
Wednesday 29th June 2022 – 7.30 pm at Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES
Present: Peter Dove (Chairman), Mark Barden, Jenny Hunnysett, Paul Jesty, Ben Lane, Martin Preston, Angela and Graham Sargent, Richard Taylor, Jeremy Taylor, the Clerk

1. Minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2019
It was noted that the date shown on the minutes required amending to the date above.  
2. Financial report 

Accounts were circulated by and approved unanimously.  Graham Sargent noted that the cheque signatories needed to be updated, that two were people no longer on the committee. It was agreed that Paul Jesty and Martin Preston should be the sole signatories and that internet banking would be considered. 

It was questioned what the value of the field should be for accounts purposes. The Chairman noted that the cost had been £ 22,000 and this should be used in absence of any other valuation. 

3. Chairman’s report

The Chairman confirmed that the Field account has some £ 3,500 in funds and a decision needs to be made, in accordance with the constitution, to what should be distributed to the parishes allowing for any necessary contingencies. It was noted that the insurance is around £ 250 per year. It was agreed a separate policy is the only workable option given the joint ownership of the land. Martin Preston advised that although the risks are minimal and that the policy had to be renewed this year as it would have been unlikely that any other insurer would provide cover. 

It was agreed that some £ 2,500 should be set aside for contingencies and the remaining balance of £ 1000 should be equally distributed between Cam Vale and Glanvilles Wootton Parishes. It was questioned as to whether there is a written constitution or deeds governing Berkely’s confirming the ownership of the Field. The Chairman will make necessary enquiries. 
The Chairman confirmed that an on-site meeting had taken place on 10th June 2021. It had been noted that the field was in poor condition and had been let go in parts, with rushes, unkempt hedging and silted ponds. The area leased to the amphibious trust in respect of great crested newts has not been well maintained; they had been asked to clear vegetation but this has not taken place. Martin Preston noted that they appeared to have very limited funding. 
The Chairman noted a decision needs to be made as to the way forward, and that there were several options including letting on a farm business tenancy, continuing to let to Graham Sargent as sheep grazing or leasing the land to the Dorset Wildlife Trust (DWT) on a 5- or 10-year lease. It was noted that DWT may be able to bring funding and conservation expertise. 
Martin Preston noted that there is a Dorset Council scheme for improving grassland and will provide contact details. It was agreed that the field should not be sold and should be retained for the benefit of the community. 
It was questioned whether there were any Rights of Way over the land; it was believed that there were but these were not marked. The Chairman noted that these would not be considered to be Rights of Way unless whole year access was possible.  Paul Jesty suggested that they land should be made more accessible to the community, but there were problems with this include the absence of any parking, the presence of a barn and animals. 
Graham Sargent noted that subsidies were gradually reducing and there would be no RPS receivable after 2027.  
The Chairman thanked Graham Sargent for all his work on the Field on behalf of the committee.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8:10 pm. 
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